
From: Zelazny, Dana
To: Lee, Chris
Cc: Himle, Sheldyn
Subject: FW: Update
Date: Monday, October 14, 2019 4:30:47 PM

Chris,
 
Please add this email to CCFN 190001, the 2020 Budget Hearing file, as supplementary information
provided by the Municipal Court related to the MPS Driver’s Education Special Purpose Account.
 
Dana Zelazny
-------------------------------------------
Legislative Reference Bureau
414-286-8679
 

From: Himle, Sheldyn 
Sent: Wednesday, October 2, 2019 3:27 PM
To: Zelazny, Dana
Subject: FW: Update
 
Dana, 
 
This is the response to the outstanding question/research related to Municipal Court’s 2020 Budget
Request.
 
Let me know if there is anything more you need or if anything is unclear.
 
S-
 

From: Kubes, Ann [mailto:mcginnam@milwaukee.k12.wi.us] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 02, 2019 2:46 PM
To: Himle, Sheldyn
Cc: Clarke, Troy
Subject: RE: Update
 
Hi Sheldyn – Following is our MPS Drive update.  Please let me know if additional information would
be helpful. 
 
During the 2018-19 school year, 1,714 students registered for MPS Drive and 1,655 students were
served at 16 MPS Drive locations including Bay View, Bradley Tech, Hamilton, James Madison
Academic Campus, Milwaukee High School of the Arts, Milwaukee Marshall, Milwaukee School of
Languages, North Division, Obama SCTE, Pulaski, Riverside, Ronald Reagan. Rufus King, South
Division, Vincent and Washington.  The $50,000 support from the City funded the participation of 161
students.  Of the total served, 100% passed the temporary permit test and 92% have obtained their
temporary permit.  To date, 253 students that participated in MPS Drive during the 2018-19 school
year have received their driver’s license.  Of the 1,655 participating students 913 are not yet eligible to
take their road test because of the six month waiting period after obtaining their temporary permit. 

 
MPS Drive has served 5,189 students since the program’s inception in the spring of 2016 of which
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91% are students of color and 74% are economically disadvantaged.  The program maintains a 99%
passing rate on the permit test and 92% of students eligible to receive their permit have done so.  To
date, 55% of eligible students have successfully obtained their probationary driver’s licenses.
 
Through the district’s annual budget process, MPS funds the program at a capacity of 1,520 students,
but there are over 16,000 age-eligible students that attend MPS each year.  Receiving funds from
external partners like the City of Milwaukee provides the opportunity for additional MPS students to
enroll in the program – many of whom would not be able to access driver education otherwise.  The
goal of the program is to serve 2,000 students annually which requires the financial support of entities
outside of the district.  The elimination of funding from the City would result in 161 fewer students being
served.
 


